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London Borough of Barking & Dagenham

Eileen Kashis



London Borough of Bexley

Shereen Moussa



London Borough of Brent

Angela Huggett



London Borough of Bromley

Cathy Brearley



London Borough of Croydon

Mark Nelson (Chair)



London Borough of Ealing

Jackie Bourchier (Minutes)


London Borough of Ealing

Andy Merryweather



London Borough of Ealing

Bev Banks




London Borough of Enfield

Michele Gull




London Borough of Greenwich

Paul Tunnicliffe



London Borough of Hackney

Andy Inett




London Borough of Hammersmith

Rubeena Mehmed



London Borough of Haringey

Janine Wynne



London Borough of Havering

Peter Furness



Schools HR Cooperative (Hillingdon)

Alison Curtis




London Borough of Hounslow

Alan Grant




London Borough of Islington

Rosa Vaz




London Borough of Lambeth

Joane Hatfield



London Borough of Lambeth

Claire Cobbold



London Borough of Lambeth

Tiny Treacy




London Borough of Lewisham

Azaria Rigg




London Borough of Lewisham

Trevor Matthews 



London Borough of Newham

Joan Forrest




London Borough of Southwark

Julie Chow




London Borough of Wandsworth

Pete Gaskin




London Borough of Wandsworth

Val Brown




London Borough of Westminster

Maria Stock




London Borough of Westminster

Simon Pannell



London Councils

Anita Jermyn




Local Government Employers

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Jackie Sorrell (Hounslow), Anne Hudson (Sutton).

1.   MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 22 June 2011 were agreed and noted.  

2.   MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYERS UPDATE (Anita Jermyn)

Anita started her report by going through the changes to the School Teachers’ Pay & Conditions Document (STPCD).

There is the £250 non-consolidated payment to teachers earning £21,000 or less per year.  The DfE has stated that this is pensionable and should be paid in 12 monthly instalments.

The 2011 STPCD contains new arrangements regarding headteachers pay.  Any new  ISR should be set within the range for the appropriate school group and there is discretion for up to a further 25% to be paid above the headteacher’s point on the ISR, based on certain criteria.

Anita pointed out about the potential problem with deputy heads pay and the issue has been raised regarding the differential between deputy and headteachers pay when applying the further discretionary 25%. This had been raised with the DfE, which had stated that they may consider addressing the issue in the 2012 STPCD..

There was more discussion amongst the network regarding headteacher pay.

The network asked Anita if there was any news on reviewing and revising the STPCD.  She responded that a new chair of the STRB is to be appointed and so the remit from the Secretary of State to the STRB, which he had previously stated would ask them to consider how to slim down of the Document, had been delayed as a result. Anita said they were expecting to see a remit on this in Spring 2011, but it had yet to be issued.

Simon handed round a Pension’s update from Terry Edwards.  Anita mentioned that the latest teachers’ pensions newsletter is on the LGE website.

Strike action on 30/11/11 was discussed.  The department still want to collect data on the strike action, but at the moment Simon is holding off sending out the information request.

Anita then went onto talk about the ‘Teaching Agency’ that is being created which will come into effect from 1/4/12. The agency will take on some of the functions of the GTCE, TDA, CWDC etc. Anita gave a brief outline of what they will do and how it will operate. Its remit will include regulation, award of QTS and induction.The requirement for teachers to be registered will be removed.

NEOST had put in a response to the consultation on the proposals regarding the prohibition of teachers from teaching for misconduct. A proposal is that the employer will decide whether or not to make a referral to the TA who would then decide whether to bar. NEOST did not agree with the proposal for referral to be at the discretion of the employer and neither did the GTCE. There is scope for inconsistency with this discretion. 

The consultation on a model procedure for Performance Management & Capability and new performance management regulations had ended on 16 August. The Government is to publish a model procedure and new regulations will be coming out  not later than September 2012.

Two current consultations, which the LGE did not intent to respond to, were those setting out proposed changes to NQT induction regulations and the proposals to allow US, Canadian, Australian and New Zealand overseas trained teachers to automatically qualify for QTS.

4. LONDON COUNCILS REGIONAL UPDATE  (Simon Pannell)

National Pay

The unions are pushing for a significant increase for everybody but with the emphasis on the lower paid, and the government pay policy on those earning less than £21,000.  The national employers would be holding a series of regional pay briefings which would be completed by the start of December.  It was likely that a response would be given to the unions in January.  

London Living Wage (LLW)

The recent increase combined with the lack of any increase in the pay spines in 2011, means those employees on spine 2-5 (inner) and 4-7 (outer) will now be below the LLW rate based on a 36 hour week.  2-4 (inner) and 4-6 (outer) are below the LLW based on a 35 hour week.  The unions had asked that the GLPC address this through increasing the pay spines.  However the employers preference was to deal with it at local level.  It had been agreed that information on the response of individual authorities to this issue would be shared with the unions at regional level.

Simon explained how this was his last meeting as in the new year Simon is leaving London Councils to go and work for the LGE.  On behalf of all the network, Mark Nelson thanked Simon for all his valuable input and contribution to the network and wished him well and good luck for the future.

Simon did explain that London Councils is still committed to continue the regional employer function with very much the focus on employee relations. Haringey is to become the lead borough for some of the research work London Councils undertake.

5. SUMMARY OF REQUESTS FROM INDIVIDUAL AUTHORITIES FOR         INFORMATION 

Nothing was raised under this item.

6. EDUCATION PERSONNEL (London) NETWORK REPRESENTATIVE FOR TEACHERS’ PENSIONS ADVISORY BODY

Shereen Moussa (Brent) is the new  representative for this group.  Shereen gave feedback from the recent meeting and spoke about:-

· Auto enrolment for teachers to the pension scheme.

· Who would qualify for teachers pension.

· £50,000 earning cap and the impact on teachers who have retired.

· Local Authorities and outsourced payroll providers.

7.
BOROUGH ITEMS

Question

The forming of the Schools HR Co-operative in Hillingdon (Shools HR Co-operative)
Response

Peter Furness from the Schools HR Co-operative in Hillingdon gave a brief history of how and why the Co-operative was set up and how they are currently operating.  Mark thanked Peter for this very informative item.

Question

CRBs – Does any LA know of instances where a school buys into the HR service but sign their own CRBs?  Also who is undertaking 3 year rechecks on schools staff? (Barking and Dagenham).
Response

No-one knew of any instances where a school buys into the HR service but sign their own CRBs as they would have to be a registered body in their own right.

A show of hands showed that there were more authorities undertaking 3 year CRB rechecks on school staff, than not.  However it was acknowledged that you need more staff and money available to do these rechecks and that it was not a mandatory requirement.

Question

Are London Councils considering looking at and potentially changing the old GLPC Agreement on the level of Caretakers’ rents which seem to be set at £7.53 per week?  If not, what are the legal and/or other implications of individual London Boroughs pursuing a change to bring rents up to a more economic level?  I think one or two Boroughs or individual schools may have increased rents and, if so, would be interested to know how they achieved the changes.  (Enfield).
Response

Simon said that in their view you cannot get a regional agreement on this.  Their advice is for LA’s to look at all service tenancies when looking at this and not just school caretakers.  Havering and Wandsworth have made some decisions locally about changing the rents that apply in these circumstances.

The LB Croydon has changed it’s rates that it charges.  Hounslow and Wandsworth have also changed there rates.

     Question

How many LA’s have changed their procedures/processes for references and retention of records as a result of the recent DfE statutory guidance “Dealing with Allegations of Abuse against teachers and other school staff”. (Ealing).
Response

There was general discussion about the issues and anomalies resulting from the recent DfE statutory guidance.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A number of queries were raised by colleagues. 

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 8 February 2012 (10am to 12.30pm).
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